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CAMBOURNE town COUNCIL 
District of South Cambridgeshire 

 

Statutory Consultees Greater Cambridge Housing Trajectory and Five Year Housing Land 
Supply Consultation 

 

Below is correspondence from Greater Cambridge Partnership regarding the above 
consultation. 

 

Dear Sir / Madam 

  

You are receiving this email because you are a statutory consultee. Today we have 

published a new Greater Cambridge housing trajectory. It demonstrates that jointly for 

Greater Cambridge we have 5.3 years of housing land supply for the 2019-2024 five year 

period and also that the Councils will meet their individual housing requirements for 2011-

2031 as set out in their adopted Local Plans 2018. Greater Cambridge comprises of the local 

planning authorities of Cambridge City Council and South Cambridgeshire District Council. 

  

Why am I being consulted? 

  

We have prepared the housing trajectory and five year housing land calculations based on 

the guidance set out in national planning policy and guidance. This means that we have 

assessed the deliverability and / or developability of all sites that are allocated or have 

planning permission, and all sites of 10 or more dwellings with a resolution to grant planning 

permission by our planning committees, based on the definitions set out in the National 

Planning Policy Framework (published in February 2019). We have also developed typical 

assumptions for lead-in times, build out rates, lapse rates and windfalls, that we have used 

to help us decide whether a site is deliverable and / or developable. 

  

Taking account of national planning policy and guidance, we are now carrying out public 

consultation with stakeholders, landowners, developers, housebuilders and others on our 

housing trajectory and five year housing land supply calculations. 

  

How can I make comments? 

  

Comments must be made by 5pm on Monday 14 October 2019.  

  

The Greater Cambridge Housing Trajectory and Five Year Housing Land Supply Main 

Document and Annex, and details on how to make comments, are published on both 

Councils’ websites: www.scambs.gov.uk/annual-monitoring-report and 

www.cambridge.gov.uk/annual-monitoring-reports. 

  

What happens next? 

  

After the end of the consultation, we will consider all the comments received, and where 

necessary make changes to the Greater Cambridge housing trajectory and five year housing 

land supply calculations. The Greater Cambridge Housing Trajectory and Five Year Housing 

Land Supply document will then be re-issued in its final form. 

  

http://www.scambs.gov.uk/annual-monitoring-report
http://www.cambridge.gov.uk/annual-monitoring-reports
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As the Councils can demonstrate a five year housing land supply for Greater Cambridge, our 

planning policies in the adopted Cambridge and South Cambridgeshire Local Plans 2018 will 

be given full weight in decisions on planning applications, unless there are other material 

considerations to take into account. This will be relevant for any planning applications that 

are being considered from 16 September 2019. 

  

Who do I contact if I have any questions? 

  

If you would like further information or have any questions, please contact us by emailing 

ldf@scambs.gov.uk or calling 01954 713183. 

  

Yours faithfully 

  

Stephen Kelly | Joint Director of Planning and Economic Development 

 

mailto:ldf@scambs.gov.uk

